
 

 

 

 
Eurasia Train Notice 

Regarding Bad Weather in Germany 
 
 
 
 

To whom it may concern, 
   
Please be noted due to heavy rain in West Germany on July-15th 2021, there are 
severe operational restrictions in rail freight traffic there. Following routes are 
known influenced: 

 Hagen - Siegen line closed 
 Bochum - Hagen line closed 
 Cologne - Opladen line with very limited availability 
 Cologne - Düsseldorf line closed 
 Bonn HBF line signal box under water - left bank of the Rhine closed 
 Line Cologne - Aachen closed for goods trains 
 In Belgium, there are severe restrictions in the South and East 
 The Aachen - Montzen line is free 

  All trains from/to there are hold back at the departure station by the current 
situation. The departure only could be available after route clearance. When it 
can clean-up and repair is still under surveyed. The influence on train network 
will directly cause the delay for days.  
  Thank you for your attention on above information. We will keep monitoring and 
posting to you if any further update. 
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